MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, December 4, 2008

Water’s Edge Business Center
Westbrook, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), George Oleyer (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Donna Cathey, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, Julie Penry, Christine Rapillo, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation


Lindsey Edwards
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Robert Hindle
Court Support Services Division (Retired)

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Gary Lukasewski
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services

Shelby Pons
State Department of Education


Ricardo Rodriguez
New Haven Police Department
(I) Minutes of the November 6, 2008 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 6:28 p.m. by Mr. Anthony Salius, Chairperson.  The minutes of the November 6, 2008 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
(II) Update on the 14th Annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference 
The Fourteenth Annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference was held on November 25, 2008 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel & Conference Center in Cromwell.  This very popular JJAC annual event was attended by 326 representatives from state and local law enforcement departments, schools as well as other public and private agencies that serve youth.  The conference began with a presentation by Mr. Edmund Hedge, Law Enforcement Liaison for the Connecticut Department of Transportation, on the Connecticut laws pertaining to teen driving.  Ms. Sandy Spavone, Executive Director of the National Organizations for Youth Safety (NOYS) followed with a presentation on establishing local youth safety programs.  Ms. Elise Strahan, a senior at Wayne High School in Ohio, discussed from a teen perspective ways to work with youth on teen safety.  Steven Casstevens, Assistant Chief of Hoffman Estates Police, presented traffic safety information and specifically addressed the issues of teen problem driving.  State’s Attorney Fran Carino ended the day with an update on Connecticut juvenile law.
The participant evaluation forms were very favorable.  One comment stated, “The JJAC always does a tremendous job organizing and coordinating the most informative training of the year, every year.” 

The 15th annual conference is scheduled for November 24, 2009 and will feature Dr. Bernard James, Professor of Law at Pepperdine University.  

(III) Update on the First Day of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat
Earlier on this day at this location of Water’s Edge, the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance completed the first day of its 4th Annual Two-Day Retreat.  Eighty representatives from the twenty-eight member school districts along with JJAC members were in attendance.  Representatives from the State Department of Education led the discussions on important topics that included: Suspension and Expulsion Data, the State’s New In-School Suspension Law & Guidelines, and PSIS & Attendance Data.  This very informative day should serve as a foundation for the next day’s presentations by school attendance experts from Iowa, Kentucky and Missouri.
The announcement for 2009/10 funding under the School Attendance Program Category was distributed at this event.  School districts that are members of the Consortium are eligible to apply for programs that implement data-driven plans.  There will be a mandatory training for applicants on February 6, 2009 in conjunction with the Consortium winter meeting.

(IV) Other Business 
Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. on Thursday, January 8, 2009 at the Department of Transportation in Newington.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Gary Lukasewski.
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